
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

January 21, 1931 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 
Penberthy, Sievert, Rogers. City Manager Soderstrum, City 
Attorney Adams, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held January 7th and the 
regular adjourned meeting held January 14th, were read and 
approved. 
 

Rader bond 
 
The bond of J. W. Rader, plumber, having been approved as to form 
was presented. It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by 
Councilman Glassford that the bond be accepted and filed. Motion 
carried. 
 
Lane & Co. bond 
 
The bond of Lane & Co., plumbers, having been approved as to form 
by City Attorney Adams was presented. It was moved by Councilman 
Bear and seconded by Councilman Penberthy that the bond be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 

Bush bond 
 
The bond of W. C. Bush, plumber, having been approved as to form 
by City Attorney Adams was presented. It was moved by Councilman 
Penberthy and seconded by Councilman Sievert that the bond be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
Fuite bond 
 
The bond of John Fuite, plumber, having been approved as to form 
by City Attorney Adams was presented. It was moved by Councilman 
Hall and seconded by Councilman Glassford that the bond be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 

Re Mun. light plant 
 
Attorney Simon Smith appeared before the Council and stated that 
he had been delegated by a representative group of business men 
to appear before the Council, and request that no action be taken 
on building a Municipal light and power plant at the present 
time. He stated that, due to the general business depression over 
the country, these men felt that this would be an inopportune 
time to take any action along this line. 
 



There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 

motion of Councilman Bear, seconded by Councilman Sievert, the 
meeting adjourned, subject to the call of the President. Motion 
carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


